
          Feb 15th 2024 

Honorable Kansas Representatives and Senators 

 

I am writing to you regarding election dropboxes. 

 

We, Free State Volunteers, are the people standing each Saturday morning 

now for three years on the corner of 21st and Gage, with our American flags and the 

signs asking people to ‘honk for freedom’. 

We have been brought to this point by all that we see going on in American 

culture and politics today.  Obviously, we love our country, and trust in you to 

protect our democracy. 

Today we are offering our input to you directly, and appreciative that we may 

do so, with regard to these election drop boxes. 

We are deeply concerned that, as documented in the film ‘2000 Mules’, the 

election drop boxes were easily used fraudulently in the 2020 presidential election.  

Every effort must be made to ensure the legitimacy of our election process.  Each 

vote must count, yes, and most importantly, one person=one vote.  The drop box 

process seems prone to a lack of accountability and essentially leads to ‘ballot box 

stuffing’.   

There clearly were election irregularities in 2020.  A concerned and alert 

group of brave citizens went to Washington about this and were labelled 

‘insurrectionists’, many held still to now without due process.  We all know about 

the efforts by the current administration and democratic majority to then ‘reform’ 

election laws and this was miraculously halted by one lone voice from West 

Virginia. 

Such as this makes it clear that there is and will continue to be a direct 

threat to our election process.  We must take every action to prevent this and so yes, 

our group is opposed to Ballot drop boxes. 

Thank you and most sincerely, 

 

Paul F. Stang 

Kansas citizen 

representing 

Free State Volunteers 

 


